Elise Brophy

From:

John-Paul Aston

Sent:

28 July 2021 10:33

To:

Nicola Lord

Subject:

FW: Planning application for variation of club premises certificate for Shaw Cricket

Club, Mark Lane, Shaw.

FYA

Johnpaul Aston Licensing Officer Oldham Council Public Protection Service Sir Robert Peacock House Vulcan St, Oldham OL1 4LA

----Original Message----

From: Julie Brierley

Sent: 27 July 2021 16:10 To: John-Paul Aston

Subject: Planning application for variation of club premises certificate for Shaw Cricket Club, Mark Lane, Shaw.

Dear sir,

I would strongly object to any extension of the licensing hours at Shaw Cricket Club for the following reasons.

- 1. The level of noise as people depart the club after midnight is intrusive and often wakes me from my sleep.
- 2. The club clientele gather at the back of my house waiting for taxi's and are boisterous and unruly in their behaviour whilst waiting. It is not uncommon for them to be drinking cans or have glasses of beer which they discard into my garden when they eventually leave.
- 3. The litter left in my garden is a constant problem for me to remove.
- 4. People leaving the car park late at night, in my opinion, drive at an excessive speed and without the due care that this narrow Lane demands and I fear that there may be an accident due to this.
- 5. Traffic noise caused by revving engines and speeding vehicles disturbs our sleep.

I have no objections to a Cricket Club but the proposed extension to the licensing rules would make it more of a night Club which is not suitable in this quiet residential area.

Yours sincerely

Julie Brierley
1 Millbrook Close
Shaw
Oldham
OL28QA
Sent from my iPhone

1